Trustees of the Hingham Bathing Beach

Minutes for the meeting held on March 11, 2020, 4:00 PM at Hingham Bathing Beach Parking Lot

In attendance:

Bathing Beach Trustees - Edward Johnson, Alan Perrault and Chris Daly Hingham Farmer's Market – Mark Cullings, Karen Whitfield Department of Public Works – Randy Sylvester

- Chairman Perrault called the meeting to order at 4:00 PM.
- Approval of meeting minutes none to review and approve.
- Hingham Farmer's Market layout and location for 2020
 - o Meeting attendees discussed the potential booth layout and vendor parking options.
 - o Measurements were taken and different ideas discussed.
 - o It was concluded that two (2) rows of seven (7) vendor vehicles could be parked in the paved area immediately to the south of the entrance to the parking lot from Route 3A/Otis Street.
 - o In the unpaved area where a pervious material for the surface will be installed (subject to Planning/Zoning approval) and area of 175 feet long (north/south), with the end up against the start of the abovementioned paved area, and 56 feet across (east/west) could accommodate three (3) rows of fifteen (15) booths. This location would also allow for a safe distance away from the bridge across the swale where there is handicapped parking that will need to be utilized for handicapped customers of the market.
- A. Perrault and R. Sylvester provided an update on the bathhouse project and schedule for remaining site work.
- The BBTs discussed the modification of the Planning/Zoning permit for community room scheduling, HFM hours and parking needs.
- Applications for use of facilities none received for review.
- Meeting adjourned at 4:45 PM.